
Otomo-Haydon Research Fund 
(Based on informa8on from published ICS Journals) 

Thanks to a dona8on to the ICS of 500,000 Yen by Mrs Otomo, the Otomo Endowment Fund, 
dedicated to funding scien8fic research in the genus Camellia was set up in 1997. 
In the Journal of 2000, the “Otomo Endowment Research Fund Management Rules” were 
published and were re-published in 2004: 

 

 



The Chair, of the Advisory board of the Otomo-Haydon Research Fund, as the Research Fund 
is called these days, is Mrs. Celeste Richard, who can be contacted via 
celeste.richard@hotmail.com 
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